
 
Town of LaGrange  

Monthly Patrolman, Roads, and Agenda Meeting Minutes 

Wed, 6 August 2025 

5:00pm at Town Hall 

 
Attending:  Brendan Smith, Loren Schleusener, Cody Schaub, Wendy Von Haden, Amanda Felber, 
Brock Bailey. Jay Wheaton(Teams), Glen Dougherty (Teams) 
 
Call to Order at 5:00 pm  
 
Formica/Estate/Essex ARIP Engineer Update Call – Jay was present via Teams.  He gave a status 
update.  Working on preliminary design.  Working with DNR on wetland concerns, also working with 
DOT coordinator for the railroad tracks.  Invites have been mailed for the public outreach meeting on 
8/19/25.  Preliminary plans will be available at that meeting.    
 
Ellsworth Road – there are two issues left.  The drainage by the town shop. Brendan is looking for a 
solution.  The other issue is the drainage at a residence near the golf course.  The board feels this issue 
was not caused by the road construction.  The board will make some decisions on these issues at 
Monday’s meeting. 
Division Road/Flock Ave Chip Seal – this is completed. 
Ensign Road Repair – this has been completed. 
Town Hall Crack Seal and Paint – waiting for a date 
Goldbug – waiting to be completed 
Dogwood Mowing – waiting to be completed 
Brendan gave the Supervisor’s a copy of the Five-Year Road Plan, this will be discussed at the 
Monday meeting. 
 
Patrolman’s Update – Cody has been working on getting the shoulder completed on England and 
English, it is approximately half done.  
Got the Sterling truck back, brakes are repaired. 
Two days of mowing left.  
Got the tires rotated on the 550.  
Cody would like to wait until next year for the new road in the cemetery.  
Cody asked about getting some parts for the mower.  Cody will get these parts ordered. 
There was discussion about the bridge report.  Brendan will follow up with this.   
The new plow truck should be completed in September. 
Still having problems with the backhoe.  The board has decided to start looking into getting 
information for a new backhoe.  This will be discussed more on Monday. 
Cody mentioned that the town will need to replace a recycle center employee.  
Cody explained that the push mower was damaged.  It has been replaced.   
 
Generate/Approve 11 August 2025 Monthly Meeting Agenda 
 
Adjourn at 7:00 pm 
 
Wendy Von Haden, Clerk  
 


